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Alternate Method for Class 3 Medical 

NEXT PROGRAM 

Jim SchlattmanJim Schlattman  

The SportCruiser (alias PiperSport)The SportCruiser (alias PiperSport)  

And lessons on buying a And lessons on buying a   

Light Sport aircraftLight Sport aircraft  

Chuck Fisher 

Your editor had a fascinating technical article all 

ready to go, but it 

has been pre-

empted by the big 

buzz in general avia-

tion – “Class 3 medi-

cal reform”.  Advo-

cates are bruising 

themselves with 

chest thumping and 

hyperbole, so I want 

to try to clarify what 

all the hoopla is 

about, and maybe 

correct some misin-

formation. 

On January 9 the FAA released guidance allowing 

for an alternative method of certification for pri-

vate pilots.  There has been NO “Class 3 medical 

reform”. 

Huh? 

That is correct, the class 3 medical exam, along 

with the class 1 and 2, remain in place totally un-

changed. Although they continue to evolve with a 

growing list of conditions an AME can certify and 

special issuances that can be locally issued.  All of 

those processes and regulations remain complete-

ly unchanged and pilots who don’t wish to, or 

cannot use the alter-

native process will 

just keep doing their 

exams as they always 

have. 

What the EAA and 

AOPA are calling 

“Class 3 Medical Re-

form” is a congres-

sionally mandated 

alternative method 

for some private, not 

for hire, pilots to 

satisfy the require-

ment for a medical 

clearance.  This alternative method was codified 

in law with the backing of the EAA and AOPA, 

but over the objections of professional pilot or-

ganizations, Civil Aviation Medicine Association 

and the FAA.  So, basically the FAA has just taken 

the final rule (law) and turned it into an Advisory 

Circular almost verbatim.  They have not actually 

“changed” anything. 

Thus, the actual term for the new Class 3 medical 

option is “Alternative Pilot Physical Examination” 

(Continued on page 4) 

Celebrating 60 Years 
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Steve Jones 

Your Board of Directors met prior to the January 

general meeting to discuss several key topics.  

Board members and chairpersons worked together 

with your Treasurer, Dee Brame to hammer out a 

responsible and forward-leaning budget capable of 

financing crucial chapter functions into the coming year.   

The board also considered Hondo’s request to hold a pancake 

breakfast during their fly-in, now scheduled for April 29th.  (this 

date was updated to accommodate a visit by Dick Cole)  We will be 

requesting additional information from the Hondo Area Chamber 

of Commerce to make sure we’re positioned to deliver a quality 

experience to pilots, passengers and guests.  Pencil in April 29th, it’s 

a go!   

Phil Vaneau advised the board he’s in the planning stages for a 

Young Eagles rally at Stinson Airport in May.  This will be our third 

event at Stinson.  The venue is outstanding and the City of San An-

tonio is very supportive.    

Your newsletter editor and accomplished physician Chuck Fisher 

presents information you need to know about the upcoming change 

to FAA medical fitness for flight options for private pilots beginning 

May 1st.  Look for his article in this issue.  Great news: if you or your 

doctor have reservations about BasicMed, the Class III medical cer-

tificate is still an option. 

The January meal showed beyond any doubt, Chapter 35 is ready to 

take on a new year.  Danny and Roxanne Beavers volunteered their 

time and talent to bring you a delightful spaghetti meal with an 

absolutely delicious homemade spaghetti sauce.  Salads, desserts, 

tiramisu?  This chapter knows how to party!  Thank you all for com-

ing together to share your time and a meal.   

The Board of Directors moved ahead with your new member bene-

fit: engraved magnetic name badges for all members.  I said this last 

month but bear with me, I want to be sure you take advantage of 

this benefit: You need to be a member in good standing for the year 

2017 - your dues ensure you’re a current member as this program 

kicks into gear.  Be sure you email Ron O'Dea or Brian Goode If you 

would like to participate.  Let them know that you would like a new 

name badge and, VERY IMPORTANTLY, tell them exactly how you 

want your name to appear. 

We are all about the Spirit of Aviation.  As this issue goes to press, 

your Vice President, Darren Medlin is back in California flying off 

his phase 1 flight restriction as he prepares to bring his new creation 

home to the family. 

As always, please, fly safe and have fun doing it. 

PRESIDENTS COCKPIT 

Chapter 35 continues to grow.  Please welcome: 

Mike McBain 

Mike lives in San Antonio.  He is a Network Security Architect 

as well as an Auto Mechanic, and flys airplanes. He is also an 

accomplished private pilot having flown C-172, C-210, Chero-

kees, Mooney's, Rans s_19, J3 Cubs and others.  You may contact 

Mike at 361-438-2647 

So, it is a new year and that means two things: 

1) Your dues are due.  We have kept the dues at a very man-

ageable level for another year so you have no excuse.  Please 

get them in ASAP so we can get a new member directory 

out to everyone. 

2) Each year we ask you to resolve to bring a friend, colleague, 

neighbor, neighbor’s kid….whatever….and introduce them 

to our chapter.  Did you do so last year?  Please make it a 

resolution to introduce someone new to aviation 

and chapter 35 this year.  You may change a life! 

MEMBERSHIP 

Gone West 

Ron Paduh 
 

It is hard to believe, sometimes, that a 

friend won’t be where they always have 

been.  I suspect many of you will recog-

nize this feeling. 

Most evenings, with my head somewhere 

in the bowels of my plane, I could count 

on the silent whir of a golf-cart announcing that Ron had arrived.  

Framed in the partially opened hangar opening, he’d entertain with 

jovial banter.  Ron knew more about planes and rules and techniques 

than I could gather from a lifetime of reading.  He loved engines and 

anything that went fast...or in the case of his L2—slow.   

Ron was a life member of our chapter, a neighbor to many, an advisor  

to more, and an unassuming friend to everyone—always ready with a 

quick wit and a smile.   

Ron wasn’t ready to make his final flight—not by a long-shot.  But he 

has joined many friends now.  As the shadows grow long, if I am still in 

my hangar, I sometimes hear the whir of a golf-cart and look up still.  

But there is no one there.  He’s gone west with that setting sun, and 

only it’s glow through my hangar door remains.   We will miss him.   
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CHAPTER BULLETIN BOARD 

YOUR Articles Needed 

This Newsletter is YOUR newsletter.  I put the articles in it, but you have to write ‘em!  Your chapter needs  YOUR contributions.  Please share your experiences, skills and 

wisdom, photos, humor and announcements with our membership.  What may be common knowledge to you, may be priceless for a new pilot or builder.  Even if you are not 

a Pulitzer level author—send me your words, I’ll buff up the grammar if needed. Send input to:  eaa35news@gmail.com 

Hangar Space Available 

Building a Project?  Assembling a kit? 

Chapter 35 has a First-Class building space will soon 

be available for a nominal fee.  You are not likely to 

find a fully equipped wide access hangar anywhere in 

the San Antonio area.  First to contact Lew Mason at 

210-688-9072 lewnan@sbcglobal.net  gets it—hurry! 

 

 

EAA Chapter 35 February Meal – Rekindling the Flame February Menu: 
 Sumptuous chicken marinated and batter-fried   Home style biscuits ready 

to soak up the delicately 
seasoned gravy… 

 If there’s any left after 
drizzling this luscious 
savory goodness over the 
mashed potatoes 

 Succulent sweet corn 
 Refreshing iceberg lettuce, 

tomatoes, carrots, and 
other crisp veggies make for a traditional salad with your choice of superb dress-
ings 

 

(We still love desserts)  If you have a favorite and would like to share, we’re so happy to 
host yours at the dessert table.  This month’s theme: St Valentine’s Day 
To drink:  
Iced tea  Unsweetened and sweetened. HOT coffee, Soft drinks, Lemonade, and, of 
course, water. 
 

Please thank Danny and Roxanne Beavers, our first Chapter meal volunteers of 2017!  
Despite a busy schedule, the Beavers prepared a delightful homemade ragu meat sauce 
for the January spaghetti meal.  Roxanne and Peggy Fisher joined me in the kitchen to 
make sure 49 members and guests did not go away hungry.  

June Goode and Roxanne brought wonderful salads, and I have to say a lot of members 
have taken to a healthier diet for 2017 – the salads were a big hit.  

If we could enjoy nothing beyond spaghetti, salad and great company, it would be 
enough, but our members came through with wonderful desserts!  There were pies and 
cookies, delightful ice cream and even tiramisu!    

Thank you all for making this an outstanding social event.  If you would like to volun-
teer to prepare a meal, contact me at (210) 570-9435 or via email at eaa35facili-
ty@gmail.com.  We have so much fun when we work together. 

mailto:lewnan@sbcglobal.net
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and it has been dubbed “BasicMed”.  The guidance is contained in 

advisory circular 68-1.   

Pilots may choose to use the alternate examination method if they 

have held a valid medical certificate of any class that was still valid 

July 15, 2006 that has not been suspended, revoked or denied and 

who have a current, valid US driver’s license that also has not been 

revoked or denied.  International or non-US 

drivers’ licenses are not acceptable. 

Pilots, who have not held a valid 

medical certificate since 2006 or 

whose certificate was revoked or 

denied will have to undergo a 

standard class 3 exam with the 

AME first to re-hack their eligi-

bility, then then can use the 

alternative examination pro-

cess thereafter if they wish.  

Pilots may use the alternative 

examination as long as they 

operate aircraft not exceed-

ing 6000 lbs with 5 passen-

gers up to 18,000 feet and for 

personal use only. They may not do 

so for hire or with paying passengers.  Because prior FAA rul-

ings do not consider flight instruction to be flying for hire and thus 

only require class 3, CFI also may use the BasicMed as long as they 

are operating as the pilot in command.  Different employers may 

require a class 2 though.  Note also that pilots using “BasicMed” are 

not compliant with international rules, thus until those countries 

(for example: Canada, Mexico, Bahamas) specifically endorse this 

method, pilots using BasicMed as their medical clearance would not 

be able to legally fly in their airspace.  Be sure to check before you 

go.   

The essence of the alternative examination process is that pilots will 

have their personal physician perform a comprehensive examination 

every four years instead of an AME.  The examination is almost iden-

tical to the AME flight physical and even uses a form that is almost 

identical to the paper exam we used to use.  There is not a require-

ment for vision and urine testing, but the physician does have to 

certify that your near, distant and intermediate (this is a new re-

quirement) vision and field of vision are normal – so may still need 

you to do testing.   The History and Physical form should look famil-

iar to most pilots.  This form is being called a “Checklist”.  Every four 

years the pilot will print out the “Checklist” and take it to a physician 

of their choice to be completed with their comprehensive, head to 

toe physical.   As of this writing, the “Checklist” is not listed on the 

FAA webpage as available for download but I’ve put the preliminary 

version at the end of this electronic document on page 22 

Just a word of advice: your eye doctor or gastroenterologist is proba-

bly not going to do a head to toe physical – so choose a Family Physi-

cian to do this.  Your physician – and the FAA specifies physician as 

defined by your state (not physician assistant or nurse practitioner) 

will sign a statement at the end of the examination stating 

they are aware of no conditions 

that could interfere with the pi-

lots ability to safely operate an 

aircraft.   

Every other year the pilot using the 

alternate method will do online 

training (free).  And, the pilot will 

have to keep documentation that he 

has done the training and the 

“Checklist” in his logbook or files.  

The “Checklist” (examination) is not 

sent to the FAA unless they request it 

for cause.  This is, frankly, the core of 

the whole “reform” initiative – to avoid 

having medical information sent to the 

FAA.  However, as part of the credit for 

the on- line education, each pilot will provide 

the name and license  number of the physician who performed the 

exam, the date of the exam and certification by the pilot that all the 

checklist items were done.  

Sounds simple – and maybe it will be.  However for folks with medi-

cal issues, BasicMed may or may not be an option.  Individuals who 

have medical problems that have been granted a Special Issuance 

(waiver) will be able to use the BasicMed process as long as their 

condition remains stable and is being treated by the physician.  

However, individuals with certain psychiatric disorders including 

substance dependence;  neurological disorders including seizures or 

passing out; heart diseases like heart attacks, stents,  and valve re-

placements who have not previously been granted a waiver will re-

quire a class 3 examination by an AME and an FAA granted special 

issuance before they can use BasicMed for future exams.  Any condi-

tion that prompts the state to revoke a driver’s license or cause rec-

ommendation not to operate a motor vehicle (for example seizures, 

blindness, mental health disorders) has the same effect on the FAA’s 

(Continued from page 1) 

(Continued on page 5) 

BASICMED (CONTINUED) 

https://www.faa.gov/documentLibrary/media/Advisory_Circular/AC_68-1.pdf


Runway 35 February 2017 Volume 59 Issue  2  Page 5 

authorization to operate an aircraft.  

Moreover, your personal physician will ultimately decide for what 

conditions he or she is comfortable certifying “…I am not aware of 

any medical condition 

that, as presently treat-

ed, could interfere with 

the individual’s ability 

to safely operate an 

aircraft.”  For a doctor, 

any statement 

with the words 

“any” and 

“could” is pret-

ty scary because 

they are so 

broad.  Almost 

every medical 

condition “could” 

pose a risk to flight 

safety.  The AME is 

specially trained to 

understand the degree 

of risk and help guide 

the pilot to safely assess it.  Most personal physicians are 

not.    

Therefore, to use BasicMed most 

effectively, the pilot must 

be proactive and in-

formed.  Your personal 

physician or the physician 

treating your medical con-

ditions is not likely to be well versed in 

which medications the FAA allows or in the potential 

concerns your condition might pose in an aviation environment.  

Therefore, pilots will need to be well-informed about their own 

medical conditions, medications, and potential aviation risks of 

each.  Each pilot will sign a statement at the end of their exam, and 

should already be aware that they may not knowingly fly with any 

condition that could pose a risk.  So even if the physician signs the 

form, if YOU know a condition is not allowed, you should not fly.   

I would encourage pilots who use a medication to look up that med-

ication on the FAA’s website or one of the various other advice sites 

(AOPA for example) and bring a printed copy of the “okay” to the 

visit.  If you do have a medical condition, research what the FAA 

considers safe and acceptable and bring that to your visit too.  By 

being pro-active, you will help your doctor to be comfortable ap-

proving your BasicMed exam and be comfortable with your safety.   

Conversely, this should not be viewed as a means to push the risk 

envelope.  If you have a medical condition or require a medica-

tion that you or your doctor is unsure about or that he/she 

thinks might be a bad bet in the cockpit, you will probably find 

most physicians will not sign off on an exam.  In that case you 

might be better off seeing an AME 

using the normal class 3 

process. 

The alternative BasicMed 

process will be well re-

ceived by some pilots, but 

it is not required and it 

may not be right for you.  

Pilots with medical prob-

lems will have to establish a 

trusting relationship with 

their physician, and be well 

prepared to help their doc-

tor validate that they are 

safe to fly.  Those pilots 

who do use 

BasicMed are 

self-certifying 

their own 

health and 

safety to fly 

and won’t have the 

safety-net of an aviator/

AME to help them assess 

risk.   

Therefore, as always, pilots 

who find themselves not totally comfortable with their medications 

or medical condition should ground themselves and consult with 

their physician or an AME before resuming flying.  And, since Basic-

Med is an elective alternative method, pilots who do not wish to use 

this pathway may continue to visit their friendly aviation-

experienced AME for a regular class 3 exam as always.   

Chuck Fisher is a board certified aerospace medicine specialist, Fami-

ly Physician, Occupational medicine physician, Senior AME, and edi-

tor of Runway 35.  When not in one of his clinics, he is either fixing or 

flying one of his 70 year old L-17B’s. 

(Continued from page 4) 

BASICMED (CONTINUED) 



Runway 35 February 2017 Volume 59 Issue 2 Page 6 

Ron O'Dea 

 

As a continuation of the subject from last month about having 

your "Brain in the Game" from prefilght to takeoff and departure 

and being prepared to deal with emergencies during the takeoff 

and departure phase of the flight, here is an excellent article by 

Jay Hopkins who once wrote for flying magazine.  Jay does an 

excellent job of covering "The Push" and "The Impossible Turn"!   

Keep you brain in the game! 

Be safe out there! 

                    

The Human Factor: Big Push, Improbable Turn 

Engine Failure on takeoff and 180s. 

By Jay Hopkins January 14, 2011 

December 2010 — It starts out as a typical flight. You complete 

your preflight planning and load the airplane. The engine starts 

quickly and everything is normal during the run-up, so you taxi 

onto the runway, add full power and then smoothly lift off for 

another enjoyable flight. Then, just as you are thinking ahead to 

the departure sequence, there is sudden, unexpected, shocking 

silence. It takes many precious seconds for your brain to recog-

nize and comprehend what has happened, consider the options 

and then decide on a course of action. The problem is that you 

don't have that much time. 

Like others, I had been disturbed by the number of stall/spin 

accidents following a loss of power shortly after takeoff, but un-

til I started writing this article, I had never put myself in the seat 

of a pilot experiencing a sudden loss of power on departure to 

truly understand the precarious situation that pilot would be in. 

The airplane is flying in a nose-high climb attitude not far above 

stall speed, so the airspeed bleeds off rapidly as the airplane 

stops climbing and then quickly begins to sink toward the 

ground. The combination of shock and fear can produce an 

overwhelming desire to pull back on the control wheel to stop 

the descent. With right rudder likely still being held to compen-

sate for the no-longer-present torque and P-factor, all the re-

quirements are present for a stall/spin accident. Without the 

proper response, it will be over in a matter of seconds. 

What is required almost immediately after the engine fails while 

in the initial climb, let's say between 50 feet and wherever you 

reduce the pitch attitude to cruise climb, is a surprisingly force-

ful push forward on the controls to an even more surprisingly 

nose-low attitude in order to keep the airplane flying. In an air-

plane with high drag, such as a biplane, you may need to push 

hard enough to feel light in the seat. Even in a low-drag, stream-

lined airplane, the push required will be close to that. At altitude 

a push like this would feel very strange, but would not be that 

scary or difficult to accomplish. However, following an engine 

failure on takeoff, you are not at altitude; you are only a few 

hundred feet above the ground. You would have to overcome 

every cell in your brain screaming at you to hold the wheel back 

to stop the descent. Many pilots have given in to that desperate 

plea, resulting in an almost immediate stall/spin following the 

engine failure. 

So now let's say you actually managed to do the big push. The 

nose is very low but the airplane is still flying with at least a 

small margin above stall speed. If you were really low when the 

engine failed (up to about 300 feet), there is no question about 

what comes next. The airplane is descending rapidly and the 

ground is coming up equally fast, so the only option available is 

a slight turn if necessary to avoid any serious objects directly 

ahead of you, followed by a pull just before hitting the ground to 

flare or at least try to cushion the force of the impact. While the 

landing gear may be damaged or even collapse, the odds are that 

you and your passengers will have few if any injuries. 

The problem comes when you have made it past 300 feet before 

the engine fails. Assuming you manage to avoid an immediate 

stall by getting the nose down quickly, you would typically start 

hearing the siren call of the runway you just took off from. It 

seems so close! Perhaps you can still see a bit of the runway or 

the airport beneath you. Rather than a crash landing off the air-

port, wouldn't it be better to make a quick turn back to the run-

way? Even if you don't make it all the way around the turn, you 

would at least be landing on the relatively flat surface of the air-

port. Why not at least give it a try? 

The fact that many pilots even consider turning back to the air-

(Continued on page 7) 

SAFETY NOTES & NOTAMS 

THE IMPOSSIBLE TURN 
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port shows that most pilots, like myself, have never researched 

the maneuver and carefully considered what the options really 

are. They don't call it "the impossible turn" for nothing. The 

problem is that the phrase "impossible turn" is really a misno-

mer. Pilots have in fact had an engine failure in the 300- to 600-

foot zone and managed to turn back to the airport successfully. 

Under the Air Safety Institute tab at aopa.org, the AOPA Air 

Safety Foundation even has a Real Pilot Stories video, "The Im-

possible Turn," made by a pilot who experienced just such an 

event shortly after installing a video camera in his airplane. The 

pilot wisely advises other pilots that they not try this maneuver 

in their own airplane, and yet the evidence is clear — he made it 

back onto the runway without any damage and even managed to 

turn off onto the taxiway at the end of the runway. He just 

cleared the trees, barely managed to line up with the runway 

and landed just short of the other end of the runway, but 

he did make it. 

Let's analyze what you would have to do to accomplish such a 

feat. Having completed the "big push," you are now in a nose-

low attitude not far above stall speed descending at about 1,000 

feet per minute. Doing the math, even from 500 feet you would 

have only about 30 seconds to make the turn. Based on many 

briefings about keeping bank angle shallow at low speeds, many 

pilots make a fairly shallow turn, probably 30 degrees maximum, 

to reduce the chance of a stall in the turn. Figuring about twice 

standard rate at that bank angle, it would take around 30 sec-

onds to complete the 180-degree turn. Sounds like maybe you 

just could make it, except there is one small problem. Depend-

ing on wind direction and speed, you are now more than a half-

mile to the side of the runway heading downwind. You would 

have to turn another 30 degrees toward the runway and require 

anywhere up to another minute to reach it. 

Because of the time and angles problem, the only way to have 

any chance to make the turn back starting below 500 feet is to 

bank very steeply — around 45 degrees. At that angle of bank, 

the turn takes only about 15 seconds, and the offset from the 

runway requires only around 10 degrees more turn to get back to 

the runway. To keep the airplane from stalling, the nose has to 

be kept even lower, so what we are talking about is a steep turn 

just above the ground in a rapid descent of more than 1,000 fpm. 

This would be a difficult maneuver even for a pilot who has ex-

perience flying near the 

ground. For most pilots, see-

ing nothing but the earth 

rotating only a few hundred feet in front of the windshield while 

the stall warning is blaring would be terrifying. Few would have 

the willpower to avoid pulling back on the wheel, but to do so 

leads to an immediate accelerated stall. 

There are many other negative factors that I have not even men-

tioned: 

• Four seconds is the minimum time to respond for a pilot not 

anticipating an engine failure. In real-life scenarios, pilots have 

been observed to take 10 seconds or longer before starting a 

turn. 

• It will likely be a downwind turn, followed by a downwind 

landing. 

• There may be an airplane already taking off behind you. 

Since it is obvious the odds of successfully completing this ma-

neuver are very slim, it is important to consider the stakes we 

are playing for. For the few pilots who do manage to complete 

the turn and land on the runway, typically there is little or no 

damage to the airplane or its occupants. On the other hand, 

most of the people in the airplanes that did not complete the 

turn were seriously injured or killed, so you are literally betting 

your life against the value of your airplane that you will be able 

to complete the turn in time without stalling. With those kinds 

of odds and that kind of penalty, it's just not worth it. 

This maneuver is so dangerous that there have been many fatali-

ties involving pilots and even instructors with students practic-

ing turning back to the runway, typically from 500 feet. If you 

want to try it out to see how you would do, climb to at least 

3,000 feet above the ground along a highway and then start a 

climb at best rate or best angle. If you want to see what would 

happen at 500 feet above the ground, as you climb through 3,500 

feet quickly close the throttle. To make it realistic, slowly count 

to five before taking any action, then dump the nose, wrap the 

airplane into a steep 180-degree turn and finally do whatever is 

necessary to get lined back up with the highway. You may be 

shocked at how much altitude you have lost. Now add 25 per-

cent to that loss to allow for longer recognition time and an en-

gine without the advantage of idle thrust, and you will begin to 

(Continued from page 6) 

(Continued on page 8) 

THE IMPOSSIBLE TURN 
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have an idea of how challenging it is to complete this maneuver 

successfully starting at 500 feet agl. 

A few hundred feet off the ground is no place for a mental de-

bate about whether to turn around or not, so it is best to decide 

right now what your turn-back "floor" will be. Many pilots who 

have studied this issue have picked 1,000 feet. The minimum 

probably should be at least 800 feet for a straight-out departure, 

or whenever you start your turn to the crosswind leg if you are 

staying in the pattern. 

Before every takeoff, prepare yourself for a possible engine fail-

ure with a short briefing stating out loud what you will do if the 

engine fails on the runway, below your minimum turnaround 

altitude and above that altitude. Then make a quick callout as 

you climb through your min-

imum turnaround altitude. 

That way, if the engine fails 

on takeoff, your decision is easy. If you haven't made the mini-

mum altitude call, you don't even consider turning around. Just 

get the nose down, keep the airplane flying, and look within 

about a 60-degree arc for the best place to set the airplane 

down. The bad news is that someone will almost certainly have 

to call your insurance company. The good news is that you will 

almost certainly be able to make the call yourself. 

 

Electronic readers: See Where are YOU going to Land on page 30 

 

(Continued from page 7) 

(Continued on page 30) 

THE IMPOSSIBLE TURN 

FROM HEADQUARTERS AND OTHER NEWS 

More Aircraft Types Approved for Dynon STC 

January 12, 2017 - A long-anticipated expansion of 
the approved model list (AML) for EAA’s Accessi-
ble Safety STC to install the Dynon EFIS-D10A 
and EFIS-D100 flight displays has been granted 
by the FAA. The AML now includes the following 
type series: 

Beechcraft Bonanza/Debonair, Cessna 175, Maule M-4/5/6/7, 
Beechcraft Musketeer/Sundowner/Sierra, Cessna 177/177RG, 
Mooney M20, Beechcraft Skipper, Cessna 182, Piper PA-24, Cessna 
150, Cessna 180/185, Piper PA-28, Cessna 152, Cessna 205/206/207, 
Piper PA-32, Cessna 170, Cessna 210, Piper PA-38, Cessna 172, 
Grumman AA-1/AA-5. ,  

EAA STC, LLC., EAA’s subsidiary for STC development, will imme-
diately begin taking orders for all listed types. The STCs sell for 
$100 to EAA members and allow for the installation of the Dynon 
unit as either a primary or backup attitude indicator in eligible 
aircraft. The display is connected to the aircraft’s pitot-static sys-
tem and it will back up all primary flight instrumentation. A mag-
netometer, outside air temperature probe, and angle of attack 
probe are optional peripherals that expand the system’s function-
ality. 

The STC’s instructions for continued airworthiness have also been 
updated to clarify that the Dynon unit may be used either as pri-
mary instrumentation or as a backup. 

See http://www.eaa.org/en/eaa/eaa-news-and-aviation-
news/news/01-12-2017-more-aircraft-types-approved-for-dynon-stc  

 

Webinars 

Registration is required, and space is lim-
ited.  (click links or check EAA website) 

2/1/17 8 p.m. CST GA and Big Data 
(Part 1) 

Qualifies for FAA Wings and AMT credit. Mike Busch 

  Do headwinds occur more frequently than tailwinds? Do piston 
airplanes designed in the 21st century have better engine cooling 
than those designed in the 20th? Do odd-numbered cylinders run 
hotter than even-numbered ones?  

2/8/17 7 p.m. CST Exploring the Zenith 750 Cruzer 
Design in SOLIDWORKS 
Qualifies for FAA Wings and AMT credit. Sebastien Heintz, 
Zenith Aircraft Co. 

This webinar will provide attendees with an insider’s look at the 
750 Cruzer design by Zenair design engineers, along with a discus-
sion on popular builder design modifications. 

2/22/17 7 p.m. CST Introduction to Modern Gyroplane 
Flying 
Qualifies for FAA Wings credit. Robert Snyder, AutoGyro 
USA 

Join Bob Snyder from AutoGyro USA as he provides an introduc-
tion to the world of gyroplanes.   

 SPORT AIR WORKSHOPS 

None scheduled in Texas 

http://www.eaa.org/en/eaa/aviation-education-and-resources/aviation-videos-and-aviation-photos/eaa-webinars
http://www.eaa.org/en/eaa/aviation-education-and-resources/eaa-sportair-workshops/eaa-sportair-workshop-schedule
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Mark Julicher 

We all know it.  We can’t 
avoid it.  We are moving 
toward the ADS-B environ-
ment; an improvement in 
safety and situation aware-
ness but another drain on 
our limited aviation budgets.  
However, if you can read 
instructions and use a 
screwdriver, you can assem-
ble an ADS-B in receiver at a 
very attractive price! 

You have probably seen arti-
cles on inexpensive ADS-B 
receiver kits in several avia-
tion publications.  Sport 
Aviation, Aviation Safety, 
and Aviation Consumer have 
all published excellent arti-
cles on the subject.  I read 
several of these articles and 
found them interesting, but 
really had not paid them 
close attention until one day 
Ed Seffel walked into Hangar 
64 and showed me his kit 
ADS-B receiver and how well 
it worked. 

Cool!  Want one! 

The magazine articles all 
quoted prices in the $120 dollar range for a kit.  The actual fig-
ure depends on how you configure your kit, but no matter how 
you go about assembling your own receiver, you will save at 
least $100 over a pre-assembled kit.  That sounded good to me 
so I gathered up some parts and dug out a few hand tools. 

What You Need 

In a nutshell you need a power source, a tablet computer run-
ning your favorite electronic flight bag software and an ADS-B 
receiver.  Lets break that down into finer detail. 

Power: The system needs 5 volts DC power at about 2 amps.  
This can be supplied by batteries such as the many portable 
phone chargers on the market or by cigarette lighter adapter or 
by USB outlet directly connected to the aircraft bus.  Many USB 
converters/outlets are limited to 1 amp so read the label and be 

sure you provide enough power.  The power into the receiver  
must come through a micro-
USB connector.  This is im-
portant, however USB to 
micro-USB adapters are 
available everywhere. 

Please note that the power 
solution for an experimental 
aircraft may be very different 
than for a certified aircraft 
and remember that some 
cigarette lighter adapters 
generate unacceptable radio 
noise. 

Tablet: The word on the 
street is that just about any 
tablet running just about 
any electronic flight bag 
software will work.  The tab-
let is your display for traffic 
and weather.  I use an i-pad 
mini running Foreflight.    

Receiver:  The ADS-B re-
ceiver is a collection of plug 
and play parts.  You can 
gather up parts using the 
shopping list at stratux-
me.com or Openflightsolu-
tions or Flightaware.  Ama-
zon even has a page of stuff 
by various companies in-

cluding Nooelectric.   Are you ready to do this?  OK!  Here is 
your shopping list: 

Raspberry Pi.  This is a compact computer used for single pur-
pose applications.  Everything from video games to robots uses 
Raspberry Pi.   It was developed as a teaching tool has become a 
favorite baby computer among hobbyists and professionals 
alike.  Cost; about $41 

Case.  You need some sort of box in which to house and protect 
all the components.  Stratux makes a very nice case complete 
with cooling fan for about $20.  There are fancy cases for up to 
$40 and there are 3D printed cases that you can produce your-
self with open source software and a 3D printer.  Some cases 
leave the SDRs attached outside the enclosure and others keep 
everything inside.  

(Continued on page 12) 

THE BUILDER’S CORNER  
MAKE AN ADS-B IN RECEIVER 

https://foreflight.files.wordpress.com/2014/04/ai-adsb.jpg 
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SDRs.  That is Software Defined Radios.  You need one SDR for 
1090 MHz and a second SDR for 978 MHz.  The SDRs are modules 
that plug directly into the USB ports on the Raspberry Pi.  If you 
prefer, you can build a single frequency ADS-B receiver and just 
get one SDR.   

Side Bar on SDR:  In its very essence, a radio receiver de-
tects electromagnetic oscillations (radio waves) and heter-
odynes (combines) these oscillations with other oscillations 
and then filters out unwanted noise leaving the desired sig-
nal (intelligence) to be displayed or put through a speaker.  
A computer can do all the tasks that a traditional radio 
receiver can do and even add a few tricks in the process.   

Antenna(s).   The requisite antennas are tuned to match the SDRs 
so be sure to purchase the correct antenna (and plug it in to the 
correct SDR.)  Antennas come in various styles.  There are anten-
nas that mount directly onto the case and there are antennas that 
magnetically mount to structure a short distance from the case.    
Some antennas are more sensitive than others.  

I purchased a matched set of two SDRs, two antennas, and two 
connecting cables from Nooelectric for about $40.  My antennas 
are rated at 5dBi gain – in other words they are more sensitive than 
the more common 3dBi antennas and cost a couple dollars more. 

Software.  The beauty of the Raspberry Pi is that all the software is 
on a micro-SD card slotted directly into the motherboard.  (SD, 
you know, it is a memory just like the one in your camera or 
phone.) Change the SD card and you make the computer do some-
thing entirely different.   If you want to program the ADS-B your-
self you can do that by downloading Open Source software and 
using a SD slot on your PC or Mac.  For now, I elected to purchase 
an already programmed micro-SD card for $14, but I think I will 
learn how to program my own SD card just for the fun of it. 

GPS is optional, but nice to have.  There are GPS modules that 
plug directly into the Raspberry Pi and there are GPSs that connect 
using a six-foot cord and allow the GPS antenna to be placed for 
best performance.  A GPS module will cost about $14. 

Power cord.  I discovered that most of the chargers and junk I had 
lying around did not have a micro-USB output so I purchased a 
USB-A to micro-USB adapter cord for $6.  Convenient.  Then I dis-
covered that my portable phone charger is only rated at 1 amp out-
put, which is insufficient.  For now I use power directly from a 3-
amp cigarette lighter adapter, but I will be looking to purchase a 
more robust battery pack.  There are many choices on the market – 
for one example see the EasyAcc 6000mAh Ultra-Slim External 
Battery, which is able to put out 2.4 amps and costs about $20. 

There you have 
it.  My shopping 
list came out to 
about $145, a 
little above the 
price in the mag-
azine articles, 
but well under 
the $250 dollar 
price of the pre-
built unit.   

Is it difficult to 
assemble? 

I purchased 
(mostly) the 
components 

from Stratux.  The 
instructions were 
NOT IN THE 
BOX!  Yahhhhh!  
No wait, the in-
structions are on 
their website and 
the instructions 
are very good in-
deed.  The 
graphics are large 
and detailed, so to 
download the in-
structions took a 
couple minutes.  
Be patient.  The 
instructions have 
useful tidbits such 
as the order of 
assembly, how 
NOT to handle 
the delicate cables, and how NOT to zap the SD card with static 
electricity.  You can assemble it all in about an hour using a small 
screwdriver and two needle nose pliers.  Not too tough. 

Does it work? 

In a word – YES.  When you insert the power connector it is ON.  A 
red LED shows that power is applied.  There is no on-off switch.  
Give it few seconds to boot up and you get a little, re-assuring, 
green, flashing light. 

(Continued from page 9) 

(Continued on page 13) 

THE BUILDER’S CORNER CONTINUED 

Photo 1:  Components of ADS-B Receiver Kit.  The clear 

plastic case is at the left.  At the right are both hi and low 

gain antennas but only one or the other set is required. 

Photo 2:  Beginning assembly.  The Pi is in the case.  

Technically speaking, unless you are over-clocking the 

cpu, the metal heat sinks should be sufficient and the 

little muffin fan can be left off. 
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The device 
connects to 
your tablet 
using WiFi.  
Go to the 
WiFI setting 
page on your 
device and 
you will see 
the ADS-B as 
a WiFI con-
nection op-
tion – go 
ahead and 
connect to it. 

Next, open 
your electron-
ic flight bag 
software and 
open the 
moving map.  
You will see 
ADS-towers 
and air traffic – just like that! 

If you want to know what the Raspberry Pi is doing/seeing/
thinking you can open a page in your web browser – you know –
https:// ###.####.##yadayada – it is all in the directions.  Up 
comes a page showing the cpu temperature, gps satellites in view, 
signals being received on each frequency, and the current sunspot 
cycle.   OK, I made that last one up. 

Is there a downside?   

Actually yes, there are some limitations. 

First, since this receiver is not integrated with onboard equipment 
it will not filter out your own ADS-B out signal.  In other words, 
you will see yourself as traffic in close formation with yourself.   

Second, the Raspberry Pi was developed as a teaching tool, not a 
piece of robust, bulletproof equipment.  One of the tradeoffs is 
that the memory is on an SD card and SD cards are known to fail.  
Sometimes they fail quickly and sometimes they go for years, but 
with all the memory and programming on the SD card, eventually 
the receiver will go stupid.  This is especially true because there is 
no on-off switch on this device.  That means there is no elegant 
start up and shut down routine. Plug in power – it is on, power 
down and it is off.  This can be tough on any computer.  Replacing 
the SD card will usually solve the problem, but unless you have a 

pre-programmed, swappable SD card handy, you will need to re-
program your SD card or purchase another one.   

Third, the 
Raspberry Pi 
was developed 
to work in a 
relatively be-
nign environ-
ment.  The cpu 
will not be hap-
py if it is 
cooked in a hot 
cockpit in the 
Texas sunshine. 

What is Next? 

Attitude Head-
ing Reference 
System (AHRS) 
is under devel-
opment – 
amazing!  
Twenty years 
ago I worked on 
development of 

AHRS for military planes.  Glass cockpit stuff was still very new 
and insanely expensive, but along came developments in the cell 
phone and gaming industries in which chip-set accelerometers 
became common and inexpensive.   

If you can obtain accurate six-degree-of-freedom acceleration you 
can mathematically determine attitude and heading.  Don’t expect 
this to become certified equipment, but as a safety of flight refer-
ence it has value so stay tuned for further developments. 

 

 

 

Mark Julicher is an EAA technical 
advisor and frequent contributor to 
this newsletter for which the editor is 
immensely grateful.  He can usually 
be found at his busy maintenance 
facility at Bulverde Airpark and 
would love to help you with your 
technical issues.  His contact infor-
mation is in the back of this Newslet-
ter.   

 

(Continued from page 12) 

THE BUILDER’S CORNER CONTINUED 

Photo 3:  Assembled!  Everything plugs in or screws in.  

The only hassle was that the power cord I wanted to use 

would not fit through the hole in the case.  That was easily 

fixed with a needle file.    

Photo 4:  A portable device charger powering the ADS-B 

receiver 
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By Doug Apsey 

I didn’t get any re-

sponses to our Jan-

uary mystery air-

plane.  Hopefully 

everyone was busy 

enjoying the Holi-

days rather than spending time at the computer trying to figure out 

what it was.  I really thought someone might spot the ad for this 

airplane in Trade-a-Plane or on Barnstormers, though.  If you are 

in the market for a Kinner Playboy R-5 from the Heritage Aircraft 

collection, it’s currently for sale. 

The Kinner Playboy R-5 is a two 

seat sport monoplane designed 

by Max Harlow and built by the 

Kinner Airplane and Motor Cor-

poration out of Glendale, Cali-

fornia.  The original Playboy “R” 

first flew in 1933.  The R-5 is the 

production version with only 

twelve of these being built before Kinner went bankrupt and 

stopped all aircraft production in 1937.  In addition to the twelve 

closed cockpit R-5’s, there was one modified Playboy produced that 

was an open-cockpit version called the Playboy R-1. 

Typical of many 

small aircraft of 

that era, the Play-

boy has wood 

wings and steel 

tube fuselage that 

are fabric covered.  

It is powered by 

the Kinner R-5-2 

160 hp, 5 cylinder radial engine.  Wingspan is 32 feet, 9 inches.  

Empty weight is 1461 while maximum take-off weight is 2270.  Max-

imum cruise speed is 138 mph and normal cruise speed is 125 mph.  

Stall speed is listed as 55 mph. 

I could only find one Playboy R-5, NC14963, listed in the FAA regis-

try however one source mentions a second one may exist. 

For more pictures and a video of the Heritage Aircraft Playboy R-5, 

visit: 

http://www.heritageaircraft.net/aircraft/kinner-playboy-r-5/ 

 

Sources for this article include: 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Kinner_Playboy 

http://www.heritageaircraft.net/aircraft/kinner-playboy-r-5/ 

http://cloverfield.org/airplanes/NC13703/index.php 

https://www.globalair.com/aircraft-for-sale/ListingDetail/Playboy-

R-5?AdId=75099 

JANUARY MYSTERY PLANE REVEALED 

Our February, 2017, mystery airplane comes to you courtesy of our 

newsletter editor.  Who will be the first to email me at 

dapsey@satx.rr.com with the following information? 

1. Who designed and built it? 

2. What was its designation and name?  i.e.  C-172 Skyhawk, 

PA-24 Comanche, etc.? 

3. What year did it first fly?  

4. How many were produced? 

5. What was the primary purpose of the design 

(cargo hauler, people transporter, bomber, etc)? 

NAME THE PLANE   

Wikipedia.org 

heritageaircraft.net 

heritageaircraft.net 

cloverfield.org 
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Brian Goode 

OFFICIAL EAA CHAPTER NAME BADGES.   

We are preparing the order for the official EAA Chapter 35 

name badges and still have not received everybody’s input as 

far as the way you want 

your names to appear on 

the badges.  If you have not 

let it be known to either 

Ron O’Dea or Brian Goode 

how you would like your 

name to appear, please do 

it today.  If you don’t tell 

us, your name will be spelled the way the latest Membership 

Directory has it listed.  Some of you have already signed up for 

badges, so you will not have to email us again unless you want 

to purchase a badge for your spouse or other family members.  

The modest cost for those additional badges is only going to be 

$5.00, due to our high order volume.  

Email the information to : ladybgoode@msn.com.  You can pay 

for any additional badges when they arrive. 

SHIRT NEWS 

Chapter 35 Country Store has plenty of Fishing shirts and yel-

low safety shirts in inventory.  We have just made a order for 

some special sizes and colors.  They 

should be here by the next meeting. 

WASH WAX ALL 

The Country Store is selling Wash Wax 

All aircraft care products.  These fine 

products are manufactured locally by 

Aero Cosmetics. We just placed a large 

order in response to the presentation at 

the January meeting.  The products 

work better than the presentation did.   

Our prices for EAA Chapter 35 members 

are better than other outlets because we 

have no overhead.  We don’t advertise 

the prices, but they are posted at the 

monthly meetings at the Country Store.  

Stop by and pick up a supply.  It works 

well on automobiles, snow mobiles, 

boats, jet skis, trucks, golf carts, motor homes as 

well as aircraft.  You could even wax your hangar floor with it.  

The Degreaser also works well in cleaning stove tops at home. 

We have ve instructional literature available as well as infor-

mation on which product is good for what job, so come on 

down to the Country Store.  You will be glad you did. 

All prices include 6.75% sales tax               For merchandise please call Brian or June @ 727-709-1159 or ladybgoode@msn.com 

MERCHANDISE FOR SALE AT THE COUNTRY STORE 
“Fishing Shirts” Men’s  & Lady’s $40.00 

     

Logoed Safety Yellow polo shirts SM – XL $30.00 

      

Cloth Baseball Caps EAA or Chapter 35 $11.00 

      

Mesh Top Logo Baseball Caps   $3.00 

      

Official EAA engraved Name Badges    $5.00 

Chapter 35 Sew-On Logo Patches    $3.00 

Chapter 35 Bumper Stickers    $1.00 

Wheel Chocks – Aluminum (pink or yellow) Two pairs = a set $45.00 

      

“Wash Wax All” Products Check the prices at the next meet-
ing. 
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CLASSIFIED ADVERTISMENTS 

Hangar for Rent: 40x30 “T” hangar, electricity, near runway, easy 
access.  Call Richard at 210-846-5134 (Expires APR  2017) 

Hangar for sale or rent,  30x40 on the runway, all utilities.  Call 
210-710-6063 (Expires APR  2017) 

To post a classified—contact the editor at  eaa35news@gmail.com 

 You must be an EAA Chapter 35 member.   

 Ads are FREE and will run for 3 Months from the last date you re-verify that the item 

is still for sale.    

 PLEASE Notify me when your item sells!!   

 You must contact the editor by e-mail or phone to extend your 

ad beyond the expiration date 

Aviation Calendar of Events websites  

 Aero Vents        http://AeroVents.com 

 EAA  http://www.eaa.org/calendar 

 Fly-ins  http://www.flyins.com 

Fun Places http://funplacestofly.com 

Social Flight http://socialflight.com 

Council of Air Shows  https://www.airshows.aero/Page/ASCalendar 

 
 March 18-19 Heart of Texas Airshow 
  TSTC Waco 

 
April 1-2  Wings over South Texas 
  NAS Corpus Christi 
 
May 19-21 MODAERO Festival and Air Show 
  Conroe TX 
 
May 19-20 7th Annual Armed Forces Weekend Celebration  
  & Fly-In o 
  Curtis Field (BBD), Brady, TX  
 

Upcoming Local/Texas Events and Airshows 

http://AeroVents.com
http://www.eaa.org/calendar
http://www.flyins.com
http://funplacestofly.com
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2016 EAA Chapter 35 Leadership 

The FINE PRINT:  Please note that, as always, in the past, present, or future, any communication issued by the Experimental Aircraft Association Chapter 35, regardless of form, for-

mat, and/or media used, which includes, but it not limited to this newsletter and audio/video recordings, any digital formats including any EAA Chapter 35 website, is presented solely 

for the purpose of providing a clearinghouse of ideas, opinions, and personal accounts. Anyone using the aforementioned does so at their own risk. Therefore, no responsibility or liabil-

ity is expressed or implied and you are without recourse to anyone. Any event announced and/or listed herein is done as a matter of information only and does not constitute approval, 

control, involvement, sponsorship or direction or any event local or otherwise.  

Officers  
President:                           Steve Jones Vice President:      Darren Medlin              

210-570-9435             eaa35pres@gmail.com     (210) 875-9971                 eaa35vp@gmail.com 

Secretary:                           Mike Landis       Treasurer:                           Dee Brame 

210-289-7445   mlandis7210@sbcglobal.net 210-493-5512                      DeeB@satx.rr.com 

Board of Directors  

Past Presidents At Large 

Ulf Balldin (2014-15) Chuck Fisher 

210-663-7391                     uballdin@gmail.com     210-878-5561                     eaa35news@gmail.com                    

Nelson Amen (2012-2014) Brian Goode 

210-834-1991                 nelson.p.amen@gmail.com 727-709-1159                 ladybgoode@msn.com 

Dave Baker (2010-2012) Ron O’Dea 

210-410-9235                   iflyaerosport@sbcglobal.net  210-488-5088                     r2av8r@gmail.com 

Chairpersons  
Facilities:                   Freda Jones Newsletter Editor:            Chuck Fisher 

(210) 570-9435                  eaa35facility@gmail.com 210-878-5561                     eaa35news@gmail.com 

Air Academy:                    Maarten Versteeg Garden & Grounds:           Nancy Mason 

210-256-8972       maarten.Versteeg@sbcglobal.net 210-688-9072                      lewnan@sbcglobal.net 

Board Advisor:                  John Killian Builders Academy:            Lew Mason 

830-438-9799                    jmkillian1@gmail.com 210-688-9072                      lewnan@sbcglobal.net 

Young Eagles:                   Philip Vaneau               Aircraft Builders:               Craig Geron             

210-887-3135                     pvaneau@gmail.com 210-372-1217                      rv8@satx.rr.com 

Tool Crib:                           Lew Mason EAA Hangar:                     Lew Mason 

210-688-9072                      lewnan@sbcglobal.net 210-688-9072                      lewnan@sbcglobal.net 

Public Affairs:                   William Richardson Membership:                   Ron O’Dea 

(210) 952-6216                 southtxpilot@gmail.com 210-488-5088                      r2av8r@gmail.com 

Website:                             Dave Baker Country Store:                   Brian Goode 

210-410-9235               iflyaerosport@sbcglobal.net 727-709-1159                     ladybgoode@msn.com 

Safety Officer:                   Ron O’Dea                                             June Goode  

210-488-5088                      r2av8r@gmail.com 727-439-1159                     junegoode@msn.com 

Flight Advisors  
RB ‘Doc’ Hecker Mark Julicher 

210-391-1072       tcflyingdoc@yahoo.com 210-382-0840      mjulicher@earthlink.net 

Ron O’Dea 
  

210-488-5088            r2av8r@gmail.com 

Technical Counselors  
RB ‘Doc’ Hecker Mark Julicher 

210-391-1072       tcflyingdoc@yahoo.com 210-382-0840      mjulicher@earthlink.net 

 
Lew Mason 

210-688-9072                     lewnan@sbcglobal.net 

mailto:nelson.p.amen@gmail.com
mailto:iflyaerosport@sbcglobal.net
mailto:ladybgoode@msn.com
mailto:junegoode@msn.com
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CHAPTER CALENDAR  — CONTACT EAA35VP@GMAIL.COM  - PROGRAMS ARE TENTATIVE AND SUBJECT TO CHANGE! 

FEBRUARY 11 

  

  

  

LUNCH MEETING 

Program “James’ New Baby (The 
SportCruiser) 

EAA Chapter 35 Clubhouse 

Lunch 11:30 pm 

 Meeting/Program 12:30 pm 

MARCH 11 Fourth Annual San Geronimo Hangar 
Tour 

  

EAA Chapter 35 Clubhouse 

Lunch 11:30 

Tour to Follow 

APRIL 8 
FLY-IN BREAKFAST EVENT 

 Chef, Prep Cooks, Servers Needed 

  

BOD Meeting 

EAA Chapter 35 Clubhouse 

9:00 - 12:00 am 

  

12:30 am 

 29 
HONDO  AIRPORT DIAMOND JUBILEE VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

MAY 13 

 
SPRING CLEANING! 

Yard/Chapter Building Work Party 

  

EAA Chapter 35 Clubhouse 

10:00 am – 12:00 pm 

  

Lunch Served at Noon 

  YOUNG EAGLES RALLY DETAILS TBA 

JUNE 10 

  

ANNUAL CHAPTER 35 PICNIC 

Chef, Prep Cooks, Servers Needed 

EAA Chapter 35 Clubhouse 

11:30 am to? 

JULY  8 

  

  

  

FLY-IN BREAKFAST EVENT 

Chef, Prep Cooks, Servers Needed 

  

BOD Meeting 

EAA Chapter 35 Clubhouse 

9:00-12:00 am 

  

12:30 am 

AUGUST 12 

LUNCH MEETING 

  

EAA Chapter 35 Clubhouse 

Lunch 11:30 am 

  

Meeting/Program 12:30 pm 

SEPTEMBER 9 

LUNCH MEETING 

  

EAA Chapter 35 Clubhouse 

Lunch 11:30 am 

  

Meeting/Program 12:30 pm 

OCTOBER 

  

  

  

14 

  

  

FLY-IN BREAKFAST EVENT 

 Chef, Prep Cooks, Servers Needed 

  

BOD Meeting 

EAA Chapter 35 Clubhouse 

9:00 - 12:00 am 

  

12:30 am 

NOVEMBER 11 ANNUAL CHILI COOKOFF  

EAA Chapter 35 Fly-mart  

Annual Membership Meeting and 
Election of Officers  

Lunch and Chili Judging 

EAA Chapter 35 Clubhouse  

10:00 – 11:30 am 

  

11:30 am  

Immediately following the meeting 

DECEMBER 9 CHRISTMAS PARTY 

Christmas gathering 11-12 

Lunch catered 

Gift Exchange ~$15 target for gifts 
but that’s up to you! 

EAA Chapter 35 Clubhouse 

Social Hour 11:00 pm 

Lunch Served Noon-1:00 pm 

Gift Exchange 1:30 to 3:00 pm 
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Paid Advertisement Through Mar 2017 

Advertisement Prices for EAA 35 Newsletter 

Size (percent page) Monthly Per YEAR Savings 

10% (business card 
size) 

  $           35.00   

25%  $               8   $           86.40  10% 

50%  $            15   $         153.00  10% 

100%  $            30   $         324.00  15% 

Classified ads page (Members Only) Free 

Paid Advertising Through July 2017 

Paid Advertising Through July 2017 

Mon-Fri 10am-6pm 

Paid Advertising Through July 2017 

Paid Advertising Through July 2017 

Your Ad Here—Just 

$35 a YEAR! 



 

 

 

     Paste Address Label Here 

Ron O'Dea, Membership Chairman 

15464 FM 471 W., #14 

San Antonio, TX 78253 

The Official Newsletter of EAA 

Chapter 35, San Antonio, TX 

EAA Chapter 35 is part of the worldwide network of EAA chapters. EAA embodies the spirit of aviation through the 
world's most engaged community of aviation enthusiasts. EAA's 170,000 plus members enjoy the fun and camaraderie 
of sharing their passion for flying, building and restoring recreational aircraft.  Our clubhouse and building facilities are 
located at San Geronimo Airpark (8T8) located off FM 471 (Culebra Rd) West of San Antonio.   

For over 50 years Chapter 35 has represented aviators of creativity who share a passion for flying.  Come join us! 

Click Here for Link to 8T8 on AirNav.com 

 

Chapter 35 meets  

Each Second Saturday of the Month 

February 11 
Lunch Meeting 

Program by Jim Schlattman 

1130 

Chapter 35 Clubhouse 

http://www.airnav.com/airport/8T8
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Where are you going to land? 

In this issue our safety officer presents 

a discussion of the impossible turn.  As 

part of your thought processes, and 

take-off briefing even if to yourself, 

have you actually decided where you 

will go and how you will turn?  You 

should.  This is a Google Map view of 

8T8 with some avoid areas and possible 

landing areas marked.  You will have 

about zero seconds to decide what you 

are going to do, so it is nice to have 

done that deciding in advance.   

Generally, to the West is civilization 

and some really big powerlines.  To the 

East, mostly (for now) flat open fields.  

So, engine failure on takeoff to the 

south—probably a left turn.  To the 

north, a right turn.   

Typically that turn will also turn you 

into the wind maybe helping to push 

you toward the runway.   

To the south there is a “straight ahead 

option” just to the right of the farm-

house at the end of the runway.  But 

beyond that are houses, so this is an 

option for a low altitude failure only. 

To the north, the straight ahead op-

tions are poor.  The neighborhood 

park/pool overrun is partially obstruct-

ed.  If you have altitude, the area 30 

degrees to the right by the storage 

buildings is an option or, if you can 

clear the powerlines, there is an open 

field across Culebra.  

The rings on the map are 1/2 mile cir-

cles.  Unless you are flying a glider, you 

probably aren’t going much further 

than that from less than 1000 feet pow-

er off.  

Think about these now...before you 

need to! 

 


